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Incorporating HAWKESBURY WOODTURNERS

Club Chatter

Watch us Watch us 
on Facebookon Facebook

Why should we have been so surprised at the 
great news of Muriel finally being recognised for 
her incredible contributions, not only to sport but 
to Australia as a whole. Congratulations Muriel 
and the best of wishes from all of us.

A good turnout for the opening of the “car port” 
saw John & Chesney Jones, Joan Durrington & 
daughter Gail, Robyn Preston and many club 
members come to remember Neville and to open 
the outside work area. The venue proved that it 
will be put to many uses. It was good to see John 
back at the club & I think he was happy to see the 
state of the club. A memorial plaque dedicated to 
Neville was unveiled & has been mounted in the 
car port above the side door.

We had our first go at the Lions Club markets this 
month. Thanks to Bracko for organising the event 
and to all those (about 10) sets of hands making 
it happen. The crowds were OK and the interest 
in the club was very good. We should get a few 
new members out of this event. The sales were 
nowhere near what we expected, maybe it was 
the weather.

Work on restoring the pews from the APV church 
can now get underway as we have received the 
restoring polish. We will do these in stages. A 
“soft opening” of the village was held on the 11th 
June and the roster will soon be out. Please let Ian 
West know if you can spare the occasional Sunday 
to help man the sales tables. It all goes to help 
the club.

We have 2 new members since last letter. Jackie 
Bucket and Terry Murphy. Please make them 
welcome.
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Upcoming events as follows: Trend Open days 25th 
& 26th June. We need volunteers for the BBQ and for 
demonstrating.  Pen making demonstration 16th July. RFS 
day at the village 6th August and the Scroll Saw weekend 
(state) 13th & 14th August.

The dangerous tree at the rear of the shed has been 
removed. Unfortunately we have not been able to get the 
scouts to contribute but we really get a good 
deal from them.

We sent club T shirts over to Todd & Lisa as a gift from our 
part of the world. Hopefully they arrived 
without bullet holes.

The first organising group for the National Scroll Saw 
weekend has been formed to invite like minded groups to 
attend the event and to seek sponsors. This is a big task. 
I’ll keep you informed.

Cheers                 Graham Shakespeare.

Muriel Picton demonstrating scrollsaw  

techniques at Trend Open Day

http://oz-wood.com
http://oz-wood.com
http://www.facebook.com/Hawkesburywoodcraft
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COVID-19 SAFETY CHECKLIST

* GO HOME IF YOU HAVE FLU LIKE SYMPTOMS

* OBSERVE THE 1.5m RULE

* REGULARLY WASH HANDS WITH SOAP OR 
HAND SANITIZER

* USE PAPER CUPS PROVIDED FOR TEA/
COFFEE

* USE PAPER TOWEL TO DRY YOUR HANDS

* LIMIT 2 PEOPLE IN KITCHEN AT SAME TIME

* WEAR FACE MASKS AND RUBBER GLOVES 

* WIPE DOWN COMMON USE EQUIPMENT 
AFTER USE

Safety Instruction sheets
The Instruction Sheets are:

	 General Safety in the Workshop
	 Bandsaw Safety
	 Planer Jointer and Planer Thicknesser
	 Router and Router Table 
	 Table Saws and Sliding Mitre Saw
	 Wood Lathes

Please see Graham shakespear to obtain Instruction 
Sheets arrange your Safety Competency Tests or if you 
have any queries about safety competency testing.

Board members
Chairman   Graham	       	 (02) 4576 1517
	       Shakespeare

Treasurer    John 	       	 0409 983 712
	       Morrissey

Secretary    Brian Snape    (02) 4573 2222

Director      Tom Carr	 (02) 4576 3052

Director      Mary Kinnon    0428498996

Director      Steve Bracken 0430 032 916
     
Director      John	       	 0409 983 712
	       Morrissey

Advisor       Peta jones	 0411 049 331

Group Contacts

• Carving	   David Stanley    0414 147 866    

• Furniture       Brendon           (02) 9624 1049               
--Restoration       Venner

• Scroll Saw     Peter Hathaway (02) 47393978

• Marquetry      
     
• Pyrography    Theresa Apap    0447 156 615     
		
• Woodturning  Brendon
	                 Venner	       (02) 9624 1049

• Box Making   

Steve Bracken demonstrating scrollsaw 

techniques at the Trend Open Day

https://trendtimbers.com.au
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FOR SALE

Triton 2000 work centre, sliding table, bevel ripping 

guide, Makita 235 mm saw, planning attachment with 

plane.

$500 ono

If interested contact Merv
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Editor:  		  Ian West  	 Ph 4721 8709 	 email  icwest@optusnet.com.au

Assistant Editor / 
Designer/Publisher:  	 David Stanley 	 Ph 4733 2568		 email  davstan@tpg.com.au

Peta Jones working on the 

restoration of her Watchmaker’s? 

– Jeweller’s? – Apothecary? – 

Alchemist’s?... interesting Desk.
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Monthly Meeting Dates     
Meetings are generally held at Wilberforce Scout Hall, 15 Woodland’s Road Wilberforce.  
Unless cancelled or another event takes precedence.

First Wednesday		  Scroll Saw and General Activities	      9:30am–3:pm	

First Saturday		  Carving / Marquetry / Scroll Saw	      9:30am–3:pm	
				    General Activities / Show and Tell

Second Wednesday	 Maintenance then General Activities	      9:30am–3:pm	

Second Saturday		  Projects and General Activities		       9:30am–3:pm	
	
Third Saturday		  Woodturners and General Activities	      9:30am–3:pm	

Third Wednesday		  Scroll Saw / Club Project / Own Project  9:30am–3:pm	

Forth Wednesday          	 Scroll Saw and General Activities	      9:30am–3:pm

Fourth Saturday		  Triton / Furniture Restoration		       9:30am–3:pm	

Fifth Wednesday		  General Activities	           	     		       9:30am–3:pm
	
Fifth Saturday		  Open Day All Welcome			        9:30am–3:pm	

	

More scenes at the Workshop; Mary 

Kinnon, Neil Snape and Merve Rutter.
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At the Trend Open Day...

Theresa Apap demonstrating pyrography, 

Muriel Picton and Steve Bracken 

demonstrating scrollsaw techniques and 

Graham Ramsey admiring some Tony 

Ward bandsaw boxes on display.



     Hawkesbury Wood Craft Cooperative Newsletter June 2022 7

Some of Neil Collierr’s Turning on 

display at the Trend Open Day
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Some Word patterns for 

scroll saw work
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